
 

 

WAUPACA COUNTY PARKS & RECREATION COMMITTEE 
Meeting Minutes – October 6th, 2020 

Waupaca County Courthouse – Room LL43 
 

Chair Bosquez called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and read the open meeting statement. 
 
Roll Call:  Chair Pete Bosquez, Vice Chair Kevin Will, Supervisors Mary Craig, Joe McClone, and 
Jack Spierings present.  Also present:  Ann Casamassa and John Francis.   
 
Review and Approve Agenda:  Motion by Will, seconded by Spierings to approve the agenda. 
Motion carried without a negative vote. 
 
Approve Minutes of Previous Meeting:  Motion by McClone, seconded by Spierings to approve the 
September 1st, 2020 minutes with one correction. Motion carried without a negative vote. 
 
Public Comment:  There was none.   
 
Rollofson Lake Pier/Dock Project – Award Bid:  Francis and Casamassa discussed the proposed 
dock and that various dock contractors suggested that the dock be designed in a different fashion 
than we had in our bid specifications.  The Hybrid solid and floating dock had the possibility of 
becoming a maintenance issue in the future and not lasting as long as hoped.  Francis recommended 
that the current bids be declined and that the project be re-bid after new specifications were 
developed that would have the dock as all permanent, with no floating sections.   
 
Motion by Will, seconded by Craig to reject all bids and re-bid the project with new specifications.  
Motion carried without a negative vote.  
 

Bid Opening Results 
October 2, 2020 

     Truck Bids - 3/4 Ton 4x4 with Service Body and Lift Gate 

Bidder From Truck Cost Notes 

Clintonville Motors Clintonville Ford F250 $45,341.00 Knapheide Service Body 

L & S Truck Center Appleton Ford F250 $44,999.50 Knapheide Service Body 

Plach Automotive New London Chevy 2500HD $43,262.00 Knapheide Service Body 

     

     Dock Bids - Roloffson Lake 

Bidder From Dock Cost 

MSC Inc. Wisconsin Rapids Shoremaster Floating Poly Dock $34,199.00 

Fort Fremont Marine Fremont Hewitt Permanent Truss Dock $25,996.00 

Schmidt Boatlifts & Docks Waupaca Hewitt Combo - Perm. & Floating $26,509.90 

 
New ¾ Ton Pickup Truck – Award Bid:  Francis went over the results of the bid opening which are 
listed above.  There was discussion about the various bids and if they met the specifications – all 



 

 

appeared to.  There were also two bids from Ewald that arrived late so they were not considered.  
(Both bids would not have been low bids.) 
 
Motion by Spierings, seconded by Will to award the bid to Plach Automotive for a 2500HD Chevy at a 
cost of $43,262.00 which was the low bid.  Motion carried without a negative vote. 
 
Covid-19 and Fairgrounds Events Update:  Francis reported that the department head group was 
working on updating the telework policy for the County as there have been a couple close calls where 
large portions of departments would have to shut down due to positive cases or mandatory 
quarantines.  Some departments are going to variations on an A-B schedule to limit that potential.  He 
stated that an updated policy would likely be decided upon at the next Finance meeting.  As for the 
Parks Department staff, current distancing and masking policies will be continued and re-enforced to 
provide services for as long as possible.  
 
As for Fairgrounds events, the Waupaca County Health Officer said that we should not be hosting 
large events at the Fairgrounds until further notice due to the increase in Covid cases in the area.  
There is no set timeframe on that restriction, but it should not impact many events.  The next large 
scheduled event is Fire on Ice at the end of January.  There was discussion about this and other 
events.  It was decided that Parks staff should contact the event as soon as possible to let them know 
what is happening and see what their plans are.  Francis also stated that storage was the biggest 
revenue generator for the Fairgrounds and as of now, it should not be impacted.  In fact, all the 
buildings should easily be filled and there is a waiting list for people trying to get in. 
 
The Committee recommended that staff put out a press release regarding the restriction on events at 
the Fairgrounds due to Covid issues. 
 
County Forest ATV Park Discussion:  Francis handed out a map and started the discussion about 
how trails could be run on the property.  He talked about some potential trouble areas, how many 
road crossings there should be and there was a discussion about how they would impact the 
neighboring landowners.  Bosquez stated that he talked to the Paintball place north of the property 
and they were excited about the possibility of increased traffic to their business.  Spierings stated that 
the neighbors and the Township should be talked to before anything happens to address some of 
their concerns.  McClone talked about providing separate days for horse and ATV use and user fees.  
There was discussion about holding a public meeting about the ATV park plans so people would have 
the opportunity to bring up their concerns and suggestions to the Committee.  The meeting could be 
held at the Fairgrounds.   
 
Tuesday December 1st at 6:30pm was selected as a tentative date – Staff will work out the details.    
 
5-year Outdoor Recreation Plan – update and discussion:  Francis updated the Committee on the 
statistics and population trends that will go in the front of the plan.  There was discussion about 
several issues and what should and should not be included in the plan.  Francis stated that the next 
step would be to have a public hearing.  He was directed to look into if that could be held the same 
day as the County Forest ATV meeting at the Fairgrounds.  He said he would talk to Corporation 
Counsel to see what the rules are.  If that works, the hearing would be December 1st, 2020. 
 
Park Ordinance – Discuss possible changes:  Francis handed out copies of the Park Ordinance 
with some notes on them of areas that should be updated.  The main concern that prompted the 



 

 

update was ATV use on park roads in Townships that are open to ATVs.  Currently, they are not 
allowed in the parks, but there is no reason they can’t be allowed to use the park roads like licensed 
vehicles where allowed by the Towns.  Francis stated he will be working with Corporation Counsel on 
these updates and hopefully bring it to the next Park meeting in November. 
 
 
County Conservation Aids Grant Resolution:  Francis handed out a copy of the proposed 
resolution and explained what the project was and how the grant program worked.  The matching 
funds are already in the 2021 proposed budget.  The project involves putting a bike repair station 
near the High School in Waupaca on the Wau-King Trail and repairing some sinkholes along the trail 
near the Veterans Home property.   
 
Motion by McClone, seconded by Will to approve resolution no. 23 (2020-2021) Resolution for County 
Conservation Aids.  Motion carried without a negative vote. 
 
Chairman Report:  Bosquez stated that he contacted the DNR with questions about ATV trails and 

wetland issues.  He was told that a permit could be applied for to develop a trail through a wetland but 

you needed a WAMS ID from the DNR.  He stated that he turned that part of the project over to 

Francis as he has one of those already and in the interest of continuity, it would be better if the Parks 

staff handled that aspect.  There was some discussion about trails through wetlands and what could 

be developed in the future at the proposed ATV park.   

 
Director Report:  Francis stated that AJ Cordy (Parks Caretaker) had left for a new job recently so 
they have been working with HR to advertise and fill the position.  There have been quite a few 
applications, the intent is to narrow them down and interview about five people.  Interviews are 
scheduled for October 13th.  Radtke Contracting will be starting the piling repairs for the Shaw’s dock 
this week.  At Gill’s Landing the Highway department has milled the blacktop areas to be repaired, 
formed up and poured the concrete ramp extension into the parking lot, and is preparing the rest of 
the milled area for two mats of asphalt, which should happen soon.  The riprap and trail project has 
started at the Sturgeon Trail – this project is being run by the DNR fisheries people and coming along 
nicely.  The site has been prepared for the Fairgrounds play equipment; the plan is to begin installing 
the new equipment after storage is complete.  Storage has started and appointments will run for the 
next couple weeks.  Francis attended the snowmobile program funding meeting via Zoom – the 
Spring Creek Bridge on the TRST was funded as were three sections of new funded miles for about 
17 miles total.  This was the first time new miles have been funded for about 16 years!  He also 
attended the ATV Council’s funding meeting via Zoom where the new winter miles request was 
approved.  He then talked about and showed pictures of the river access and the shelter building at 
the new Crystal River Park (Woods).  It has been very busy with all the projects going on lately. 
 
Upcoming meetings:  The next regularly scheduled meeting is 9:00am, November 3rd, 2020. 
 
Adjourn:   Motion by Spierings, seconded by McClone to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 10:46 am. 
   
 
        Submitted by, 
        John D. Francis 
        Parks and Solid Waste Director 


